Historic Herd’s Connection to Colorado

In 1950 one morning while driving to work, Velma Johnston (Wild Horse Annie) witnessed a gruesome scene – wild horses crammed into a truck destined for a pet food slaughterhouse. Blood oozing from the truck revealed a yearling being trampled to death. Many of the horses were from land near her family’s ranch, the Virginia Range. She decided to expose this to the public eye. Her campaign ultimately resulted in the Free-Roaming Wild Horse and Burro Act of 1971. This gave the wild equids protection on BLM and Forest Service lands “where found” at the time of the passage of the Act in 303 areas.

Ironically, the historic Virginia Range herd was not afforded protection under the act, because sadly, they happened to be grazing on state land when the Act was signed. They are not federally protected as many of America’s wild horses are. Now, in the area where the herds reside, the horses are picked as strays by the Nevada Department of Agriculture and after 10 days, sent to slaughter auction.

Wild Horse Annie on the Little Bookcliffs of Western Colorado

The Little Bookcliffs Herd Management Area was one of Annie’s favorite ranges to view the wild horses. Today, a plaque on the range commemorates this fact. 

It’s exciting to see parts of history come together by bringing family bands from the ancestry of Annie’s herd to live near the Little Bookcliffs, and near some of the previously wild Bookcliff horses that now reside at the Sanctuary as well..

